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Kildahl, Linda J. (ECY)

From: COULTER, KAREN D CIV USAF AFMC AFCEC/CZPW <karen.coulter.1@us.af.mil>
Sent: Wednesday, August 30, 2023 1:46 PM
To: Kildahl, Linda J. (ECY)
Cc: Garbe, Cooper (ECY)
Subject: DoD Extension Request: WAC 173-443 (August 31, 2023)

Good aŌernoon Ms. Kildahl, 
 
I am the Department of Defense (DoD) Regional Environmental Coordinator for EPA Region 10 and represent the military 
interests of the Services and corresponding installaƟons on environmental maƩers within those states, to include 
Washington. I am responsible for coordinaƟng responses to various environmental legislaƟve bills, policies, and 
regulatory maƩers of interest.  
 
DoD is aware of the impacts that climate change has on our installaƟons and mission. DoD's Sustainability Plan 2022 
clearly states "The Department recognizes the reality of an emerging climate crisis that is impacƟng our installaƟons, 
equipment, and forces. EffecƟvely responding to the challenges of climate change requires adaptaƟon acƟons to prepare 
for the inevitable impacts from climate change as well as miƟgaƟon measures to reduce greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions 
and enhance military capability." In Washington, DoD has installaƟons that are Power ProjecƟon Plaƞorms dependent 
upon being able to quickly deploy service members and equipment to strategically significant areas of the world in 
support of NaƟonal Defense, NaƟonal Security and humanitarian missions.  
 
The Department of Defense requests the Washington Department of Ecology extend the comment period for the 
amendments to Chapter 173-443 WAC Hydrofluorocarbons (HFCs) and Other Fluorinated Greenhouse Gases (GHG) from 
August 31, 2023 to September 30, 2023.  The proposed regulaƟon could have significant, and far-reaching impacts to the 
DoD's ability to perform its mission locally and internaƟonally.   The DoD needs Ɵme to examine the law to determine the 
impact to missions at DoD bases and installaƟons within Washington State, and the impact to internaƟonal missions 
which require consistent maintenance procedures and material requirements across DoD's plaƞorm of operaƟons. 
 
Thank you for consideraƟon of this request, I can be reached by email, or at the phone number below for any quesƟons 
or clarificaƟon. 
 
Respecƞully, 
Karen 
___________________________ 
KAREN D. COULTER, GS-14, DAF 
DoD/AF Regional Environmental Coordinator, Region 10 LegislaƟve and Regulatory Engagement | Western Branch 
Mobile: 808-385-2542 
karen.coulter.1@us.af.mil 
 
 


